
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Minutes from Meeting – 28th February 2025 

 

Attendance:,  

J.Wilson, S.Chance 

E.Mather – Chair of Governors 

6 families 

Welcome and Introductions 

PE Kit - Hoodies 

• Hoodies are now (or very soon will be) available to buy in the school uniform shop 

• There is no requirement to wear hoodies with the school badge but they are there as an 

option. If children do not wear the school hoodie then navy-blue hoodie or zip up hoodie must 

be worn. 

Ofsted 

• Parents shared that they were spoken to by inspectors and they felt like feedback was 

positive 

• Our Ofsted parent voice feedback was very positive with 100% of parents saying that they 

would recommend our school 

• JW shared that school are aware of the results and should be able to share them with families 

in the report in about a month 

• Although behaviour was/is very good at our school, there was some talk about further work 

needing to be done with children surrounding their self-control and how they interact with 

each other and visitors to our school. 

Conversion to Primary 

• Planning permission has been submitted and can be viewed on Wychavon website 

• Due to Biodiversity/trees/green space there have been some adjustments to the original plan. 

The new classroom will now be used by Y3/4 

• Talked about the task of preparing for the building works – every classroom needs to be 

emptied and new classrooms set up for each group. In light of this, school – with support from 

governors – will be closing one day earlier in July to enable staff to empty and set up new 

classrooms. A removals company will be hired to support in this. 



• We discussed potential use of classrooms/ spaces for next year including the hall, social club 

and village hall – these are all things that are yet to be decided by the school. 

• School confirmed that conversations would be had with neighbours regarding the works 

• We considered that our pupil admission number (PAN – how many children we can have in 

each year group) will be reduced from 20 to 15 meaning that an extra class will only mean 

our total capacity increases by 5. 

• PHSE consultation will be taking place to talk about how we will teach the ‘sex’ element of 

the curriculum moving forward.  

Items raised by parents: 

• Lollipop lady – If we were to hire a lollipop lady, that would need to be funded by school 

budget which there is no scope to do. Parents talked about having their say in the building 

works to ensure that works traffic was not taking place during drop off and pick up times. 

• New uniform from the uniform shop – the logos seem to be washing off – school will feed this 

back to the uniform shop. 

• Will there be a new member of staff for the Y5/6 class? – Yes, we have an advertisement out 

at the moment and there has been a lot of interest already for the position.  

• PTA – PTA have sold the tickets for the 100 club which is brilliant. They are also planning the 

Easter Egg-stravaganza which sounds like it will be a wonderful event!  

• Dates on the KIT – we will check the content that is being sent to the KIT and check that 

specific dates are not mentioned.  

• There has been talk from the government about a free breakfast club – will this happen at 

Fladbury?  - Unfortunately, Fladbury would not qualify for this funding.  

Items raised by Governors: 

• Thank you to staff, parents and children for their hard work during our recent inspection and 

always 

• If parents would like to contact Mrs Mather, our chair of governors, then this can be done via 

Mrs Edwards in the office.  

 

Arrangements for the next Parent Forum meeting: Thursday 10th April 19:00 


